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RECEIVED 
NOV 0 8 2013 

PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMMISSION 

Re: 	Notice of Discontinuing Service 

Dear Sir: 

The purpose of this letter is to inform the Commission that Capital Communications 
Consultants ("Capital"), a reseller of local exchange telephone service, is discontinuing service 
on or before November 30, 2013. All of Capital's customers have been notified of the pending 
termination of service and encouraged to find an alternative provider. A sample copy of the 
customer notice is attached. 

Capital is unable to pay for its wholesale services purchased from AT&T. As a result, 
AT&T suspended service to Capital on or about October 31, 2013. This suspension allowed 
Capital to maintain service to existing customers while not adding any new customers. 
Therefore, no new customers have been added since October 31, 2013, and the number of 
remaining customers drops substantially each day. AT&T will terminate wholesale service to 
Capital on or before November 30, 2013. The parties are currently discussing termination dates 
for each state where Capital operates. 

Feel free to contact me at 615-252-2363 or at hwalker@babc.com  if you have any 
questions about this letter. 

Sincerely, 

HW/mkc 
Enclosure 
cc: 	Brian Moore, counsel for AT&T 
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Capital Commu ications 

3281 Jackson Avenue Suite 103 

Memphis, TN 38122 

November 4, 2013 

Dear valued customer, 

This notice is to inform you that your telephone company, Capital Communications 

Consultants, will be discontinuing service as of December 1, 2013. We have asked OneTone 
Telecom to begin offering comparable service to our customers. If you would like to continue 

receiving the same quality service we have been providing, please contact OneTone Telecom at 

888-216-1037 to have your service switched to OneTone or if you have any questions regarding 
this letter. 

Again, we urge you to contact OneTone Telecom at 888-216-1037 as soon as possible to 

avoid any interruption in service. You may also contact other carriers who offer local 

telephone service in your area. 

Thank you for being our customer. 

The FCC will normally authorize this proposed discontinuance of service unless it is shown that 
customers would be unable to receive service or a reasonable substitute from another carrier or that the 
public convenience and necessity is other wise adversely affected. If you wish to object, you should file 
your comments as soon as possible, but no later than 30 days after the Commission releases public notice 
of the proposed discontinuance. Address them to the Federal Communications Commission, Wireline 
Competition Bureau, Competition Policy Division, Washington, DC 20554, and include your in your 
comments a refrence to the §63.7I Application of Capital Communications Consultants, Inc. Comments 
should include specific information about the impact of this propsed discontinuance upon you or your 
company, including any inability to aquire reasonable substitute service. 
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